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Principal’s address 
As we come to Week 4, I have reflected on 
what a busy and bustling few weeks it has 
been. I am slowly understanding our school’s 
routines (with the help of the students, of 
course) and I am adjusting to your wonderful 
school. I would like to thank every single 
parent and carer for your kindness you have 
shown me. The remainder of the term will be 
even busier for myself as I will be travelling 
up to Broken Hill for various meetings for 
new/ principals, but we are very lucky to have 
Mrs Hunt to cover whilst I am away. Looking 
forward to the rest of the term! 

Barrier Cross Country 
Congratulations to Will L and Arden who 
ventured to Broken Hill last week to 
participate at Barrier Cross Country. The 
terrain around Memorial Oval was tough but 
they both did an awesome job. 
Arden came 7th in the 8/9 girls and Will came 
9th in the 8/9 boys. Well done. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NAPLAN 
Week 3 was full of NAPLAN testing with 
Years 3 and 5 completing Literacy and 
Numeracy tests. This year, students were to 
create a narrative text. Year 3 wrote their 
narratives, with Year 5 typing. All students 
should be congratulated on their amazing 
effort and work ethic. They all showed 
excellent persistence and we are very, very 
proud of them.  

Reading Awards 
Congratulations to all the students who are 
reading on a nightly basis.  
Congratulations 
50 nights - Reuben 
75 nights – Chelsea, Will L 

School Assembly 
Week 2 Awards 

• Nate - Continued effort and
persistence in all areas

• Noah - Showing improved confidence
in reading

• Chelsea - For narrative writing
Assembly will be conducted on a fortnightly 
basis.  

 

 
 

 

Palinyewah Post 
Term 2 – Week  4        18 May 2022 

The newsletter of Palinyewah Public School 

Dates for your diary: 
Wednesday 18 May 

P & C Meeting 
Tennis 

Wednesday 25 May 
National Simultaneous 
Storytime 
Tennis 

Wednesday 8 June 
Toy Library 
Tennis 



Names on Clothing 
As the weather is cooling down there are 
many students who do not have names on 
their clothing. It is very hard to give clothing 
back when they look the same and many are 
the same sizes. 
Please label your children’s clothing so it can 
be returned to the correct person. 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 
Don’t forget to keep reading and adding to 
your tally. Years 3 - 6 need 20 books and 
Years K - 2 need 30 books. 

Cooking with Mrs Potts 
Reuben and Charlie cooked with Mrs Potts in 
week 3 making a delicious Zucchini Slice. 
Recipe 
Ingredients 
375 grams zucchinis 
1 large onion 
2 carrots 
1 cup SR Flour 
6 eggs 
 ½ cup of oil 
Optional – tomato, shredded ham or bacon 
Method 
1. Heat oven to 180°C
2. Grate unpeeled carrots and zucchinis.
3. Finely chop onion (ham or bacon if
added)
4. Beat eggs
5. Combine all ingredients
6. Pour into a lamington tray, baking dish,
muffin tins etc
7. Cook 35-40 minutes until brown on
top.

Premiers Sporting Challenge 
Students in 3-6 have been 
diligently completing their 
PSC cards each day. K-2 
record their results each day 
on the board. The challenge 
concludes at the end of the 
term. 

P & C Meeting 
P & C meeting will be held at the school on 
Wednesday 18 May at 5pm.  

Library – Tuesday 
Library will now be conducted on Tuesdays. 
Please remember to bring in your Library 
books and bags. There are many fantastic 
new books added to the library for students to 
borrow. 

Uniform Order 
See attached form for details & how to place 
an order. Form due back Tuesday 24 May. 

Thank you! 
A very big thank you from Palinyewah 
students and teachers to grandparent, Mr 
Ken McLeod and the Mumford Familiy for 
their expertise and time in replacing the 
fence at the back of the school. 

  
 

NAPLAN 

Book Club Due 
Barrier Cross Country 
 

 MAY 
  Tuesday 10- 
Thursday 12- 

Wednesday 11- 
F id  13



 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 


